
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Tony Barron, executive director, facilities & operations, ext. 1643 
 
Re: Amendment to Contract with BG Consultants, Inc. – Package 3a 
 
Date: October 6, 2016 
 
 
Background: 
At its September 5, 2013 meeting, the Board of Education approved the owner-architect 
agreement with BG Consultants, Inc. for design package 3a and 3b which includes Quail 
Run, Sunflower, Broken Arrow, and Prairie Park Elementary Schools and South, 
Southwest, Liberty Memorial Central and West Middle Schools. As we have progressed 
through the construction projects, additional facility improvements and plan modifications 
have been identified. 
 
The district has requested that BG Consultants provide additional services related to extra 
design, specifications and investigations in the bond projects related to the schools in 
package 3a. The additional service fees are identified below and are coming to the board 
for approval. 
 

Contract Fee $1,210,556.30 
Quail Run - Bond 2,610.03 
Sunflower - Bond 6,203.30 
Broken Arrow - Bond 1,753.99 
Prairie Park - Bond             763.97 
New Contract Fee $1,221,887.59 

 
Recommendation: 
The Facility Planning Committee recommends board approval of the amendment to the 
contract with BG Consultants to provide additional services associated with USD 497 2013 
Bond Issue Projects design package 3a. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve the amendment to the contract with BG 
Consultants, Inc. for an additional $11,331.29 for USD 497 2013 Bond Issue Project with 
package 3a.” 
 


